Report on visit to Uganda 5th-16th June 2015 

Thank you so much for your kind and generous support for the recent trip to Uganda – it is hugely appreciated.

St Mark's School/Orphans
During the course of the week we spent time at St Mark's school – meeting each class and it's teacher and doing an activity with them – these included painted hand prints, drawing round their hands and colouring in, making shapes with salt dough, making beaded bracelets and friendship bracelets with embroidery silk, singing and using musical instruments, teaching them about teeth brushing, playing football and other sports including using a parachute we took out with us, blowing and chasing bubbles and balloons and generally having lots of fun – in addition letters were written by orphans to their sponsors.  

One afternoon all the orphans were invited to Lumika's house to be photographed, receive a new item of clothing, and a crocheted bracelet made by Sue and others and be prayed for – this worked more smoothly than normal with an excellent team all playing their part – it can be very long and complicated with over 120 orphans to follow up on.

Widows
One day during our week was given to a conference for the widows – around 145 attended, three of whom brought testimonies about how An African Dream had helped them through the provision of a pig which was really encouraging.  12 became believers that day which was fantastic.  We were able to bless each widow with a scarf – a small token to remind them of God's love and that there were people in the UK remembering them and praying for them.

We also visited a number of widows in their homes and as always were struck but their level of poverty – living in either one very small rented room about 6' x 5' with one mattress for the whole family and a few pots and pans stacked in the corner – on each occasion we heard their story and took time to pray for them.

Youth Work
We had a brief opportunity to spend time with Wilson who runs the youth work – he has been away studying theology but will be available when we go next year and so we expect to plan an event with the youth in 2016.  He has contact with churches all over the district and impacts over 500 teenagers through his work – he focuses on agriculture, health, spiritual and self esteem.

Overall a great trip – thank you for helping to make it possible.

If you would like to know more please 'Like' An African Dream on Facebook  or do follow our blog at https://aaduganda.wordpress.com/ to find out more

